UNITED STATES

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001

March 22, 2017

Ms. Tammy Monday

Perma-Fix Environmental Services, Inc.
657 Gallaher Road

Kingston, TN 37763

Dear Ms. Monday:

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), is returning without further action, the
application for amendment to import license IW022/05 (enclosed).

The reason for the return is that the radioactive material proposed to be imported, as described
in the application, does not meet the definition of radioactive waste as per Title 10 of the Code

of Federal Regulations (10 CFR) Part 110.2. This was discussed with you on March 22, 2017.

As such, the material can be imported under a general license, in accordance with

10 CFR 110.27.

If you have additional questions regarding this application or letter, please contact Ms. Andrea
Jones at (301) 287-9072, or e-mail, Andrea.Jones2@nrc.qgov.

Sincer

Office of InternatlonaI Programs

Enclosure:
Application for Import License IW022/05

cc w/enclosures:
G. Suber, NRC/NMSS
M. Wong, NRC/NMSS



